Boston College Task Force

Meeting Summary Tuesday, October 16, 2007 Brighton Marine Medical Center 6:30p.m.-8:30p.m.

I. Attendance:

Boston College Task Force

Jean Woods, Chair
Paul Berkeley
John Bruno
Tim Burke
Kevin Carragee
Terry Cohen
Anabela Gomes
Rosie Hanlon
Denis Minihane
Tim Schofield
Janet Tambascio Fraher
Angela Tang

Boston College

John Vitale

Paul Chebator, Interim Dean of Students Jack Dunn, Director, Office of Public Affairs Tom Keady, VP, Governmental and Community Affairs Evie Kuran, Institutional Master Plan Project Coordinator, Jeanne Levesque, Director, Governmental Relations Bill Mills, Directory, Community Affairs

VHB

Howard Muise

Elected Officials

Kevin Honan, State Representative Sheila O'Connell, Senator Tolman's Office

City of Boston

John FitzGerald, Boston Redevelopment Authority Gerald Autler, Boston Redevelopment Authority Katelyn Sullivan, Boston Redevelopment Authority Paul Holloway, Mayor's Office of Neighborhood Services

II. <u>Summary:</u>

The meeting was called to order at 6:40 p.m. by T

Tom Keady announced that the Institutional Master Plan (IMP) Amendment for Bishop Peterson Hall and the Seminary Library was filed with the Boston Re

Resident Nick Foundas said the amendment was worthy of the community's support because, in his opinion, a proposal for a Theological School is the most passive use that BC can propose and therefore merits their support. Another resident, Sandy Furman, agreed that BC's proposal in the amendment is low-impact, yet he asked BC to keep in mind the concerns of the nearby Jewish Orthodox and minimize the impact on Portina Road. Gerald said that written comments should be sent to John Fitzgerald by November 14th to help the BRA with the scoping determination.

During the last half of the meeting, Bill Mills, Director of Community Affairs and Paul Chebator, Interim Dean of Students, gave a student behavior presentation that included a discussion on walking patrol incidents and repeat offenders.

Lastly, there was a discussion of the Allston-Brighton Scholarship Program which provides academically talented students from Allston/Brighton the financial support to attend Boston College.

The meeting ended at 8:30 p.m.